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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
257-A

Committee:
Consumer Affairs

Title:

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to restricting the use of mobile telephones in a place of public performance. 



Sponsors:
By Council Members Reed, Addabbo, Brewer, Comrie, DeBlasio, Foster, Gioia, Gerson, Koppell, Martinez, Nelson, et.al. 

Summary of Legislation:  The proposed legislation would restrict the use of mobile telephones in places of public performance.  The law would not apply to those individuals who use a mobile telephone during a health and/or safety emergency. The person having control of any place of public performance is responsible for providing notice of the law to all patrons. The person having control of any motion picture theatre shall, prior to the showing of each feature motion picture, show upon the screen information indicating the prohibition of mobile telephones. The penalty for a first and or subsequent violations of the proposed law would be $50.

Effective Date:
This local law shall take effect 60 days after it is enacted.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:  Fiscal 2004

Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY03
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY04

	Revenues (+)
	$10,417
	$125,000
	$125,000

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$10,417
	$125,000
	$125,000


Impact on Revenues:  It is estimated that there are 2.5 million mobile phones used in New York City. The revenue generated is based on one-tenth of one percent of the mobile phone users (2500) receiving a fine of $50 due to a violation of the proposed law.
Impact on Expenditures:  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1This legislation would have no effect on the City’s Expense Budget. 
Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:  N/A

Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:
Veronica McNeil, Legislative Financial Analyst


Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director


City Council Finance Division
FIS History:
To be considered by the Committee on Consumer Affairs on November 19, 2002.
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